
    Manchester United Methodist Church 

The Chimes 
413 East Butler St.     JUNE 2016 Phone 563.927.4439  

www. umcmanchester.com                               E-mail: mumc@iowatelecom.net 

Wednesday, June 1st 
UMW 

Executive Meeting 1:00p CR 
1:30p-Wesley Hall  

We continue with the 
Schwan's fundraiser for the 
family mission trip this  
summer.  MUMC receives 
20% of the purchase price 
for every order placed by  
May 31st and then 5% for 

the following 90 days.  Go to http://www.schwans.com/.  
Scroll down to the bottom of the page and you will find 
Schwan’s Cares Fundraising.  In the upper right corner you 
can enter the ID # 26978 which will bring up MUMC in  
Mission.  Once on that page select shop to give, another pop 
up will appear, and select shop now.  You can then start 
searching for what you would like to purchase.  The foods 
options are broken out by categories. You can also order by 
phone by calling 1-855-870-7208 and referencing the ID 
#26978. A link will also be added to the church’s website and 
Facebook page.  We have a catalogue available for you to 
browse through & order forms with instructions at the  
Welcome Center.  

What Makes A Dad... 

God took the strength  

of a mountain, 

The majesty of a tree, 

The warmth of a summer sun, 

The calm of a quiet sea, 

The generous soul of nature,  

The comforting arm of night, 

The wisdom of the ages, 

The power of the eagle’s flight, 

The joy of a morning in spring, 

The faith of a mustard seed, 

The patience of eternity, 

The depth of a family need, 

Then God combined these  
qualities,  

When there was nothing  

more to add,  

He knew His masterpiece  

was complete, 

And so, He called it…Dad 
                               ~Author unknown 

® 

June 19 

June Mission 
Indian Reservation 

http://www.manchesterumc.com
http://www.schwans.com/


COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Church Council Minutes 
Wesley Hall 

May 17, 2016 
 

Present:  Al Remling, Ben Hucker, Janine Stellick, Barry 
Eike, Ron Stellick, Bruce Nodurft, John Tyrrell, Ron Gearhart, 
Linda Gearhart, Rev. Phil, Jean Gross. 
 
Chairperson Al opened the meeting at 6:30 on Tuesday,  
May 17, 2016 in Wesley Hall.  Al read from Psalms 47 for 
the Call to Worship. 
 
He also cited II Timothy 4:3,4 which states "they will turn 
their ears away from the truth and turn aside to myths." 
Many people claim to have a bit more enlightenment than 
what the dusty Bible has to say, people claiming to  
improve on God's words.  False teaching can be found in 
many places, even inside the doors of some churches.   
We must seek God's Word for the Truth. 
 
Prayers and praises were lifted up followed by a prayer for 
guidance. 
 
Motion was made by John, seconded by Ron to approve the 
April Minutes as written. 
 
Anyone who cannot access the Chimes digitally is  
reminded there are some printed copies available on the  
welcome center.  A few are mailed each month to people 
out of town who want to keep in touch. 
 
The Finance Committee will be in charge of the Building 
Use policy.  A deposit will be required for use of our 
church which is refundable if everything is left as found. 
There would be possible charges for use of technology or 
musical instruments.   
 
The worship service DVDs are now archived in the  
library and are in a binder on the checkout table along with 
instructions if you want to check any out.  The most recent 
ones will still be in the office area.   
 
The Mission Team is actively looking into a local  
possibility.  When all is in place this will be shared with the 
congregation.   
 
Finance recommended that Al Remling become our new 
church treasurer. 
 
Our church treasurer, Al, will be giving monthly financial 
updates in the Chimes.  This will include YTD Budget and 
YTD Actual and showing any shortfall.   
 
Al, who has been serving as a Church Administrator has 
asked to be removed from that paid position since he is 
now serving as our volunteer Treasurer and in other areas. 
Recommendation approved as presented.   

Thanks to Al for all your hard work with our financial  
program.  The person who worked with him to get our  
accounting in order will be helping to audit the books every 
three months just to make sure all is progressing as planned.  
 
Finance has reviewed the Church Foundation.  They will 
now be doing the duties as outlined for their  
responsibility. 
 
Your church library has purchased two new chairs for the 
room.  Please stop by and have a look.  We also have some 
new books on order so watch for them soon.   
Library cleaning day will be May 18.  
 
Church garden cleanup day has been set for June 5 with a 
rain date of June 12.  Meet at 3:00 or earlier if you like and 
we will have a light supper at 5:00.    
 
Pastor again summarized the Single Board concept versus 
the Church Council Board.  Questions were answered.  We 
will be voting soon during church service.  Anyone unable to 
attend the meeting on May 15 is welcome to view the  
printed information that was shared with those there.  Stop in 
the office. 
 
Al is requesting that Trustees work at completing a church 
inventory.  Several rooms have been done but many more 
need to be done.  Anyone is welcome to help with this.   
Al has inventory forms in his office you can use as a guide-
line.  This is something our insurance company has urged us 
to do in case of catastrophic loss. 
 
The church is in the process of changing our phone and  
internet provider. Hopefully this will be completed soon and 
our internet service will be more reliable. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 followed by the Lord's prayer 
and singing of the doxology. 
 
Next meeting will be June 21 at 6:30 in Wesley Hall.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jean Gross,  Secretary 
 
 

Finance Report 

 

April  Income:                     

YTD Budget:   $88,776.64                          

YTD Actual:    $75,671.17                                



 “To equip his people for works of service, so that the body of Christ may be built up.”  

Ephesians 4:12 

A note from Reverend Phil… 

Everything seems to be getting warmed up, outside and inside as well! The church has spoken and those who 
were present to have their voices heard voted unanimously to set our leadership model as a Single Board  
Model. We are well prepared to go forward and set about preparing the infrastructure for embracing all the 
blessings God has prepared for us here at MUMC. In the next couple of months please be in consideration of 
where God is calling you to participate in servant ministry. Many who have served as council chairs this year are 
prepared to continue as board chairs. Some positions that have been unfilled, and a couple that are new will 
need to be staffed. Then the board chairs will begin filling in their work teams and there should be a place for all 
to be involved in doing Christ’s ministry in our church and community as we seek to love God and neighbor. 
This is a time of renewed energy as we seek to live out our call as a church family, with new vitality and focus. 
Watch for more information and opportunities in future bulletins, Chimes, and on the church website.  
What an exciting time to be a part of this church family at Manchester United Methodist Church! 

 

 

 

“We had a  

5.20.16 



Congratulations 

to our 

    2016 High School Graduates! 

 
Leon Gosa 

 

Son of  Son of Vonetta Richardson & the late Leon Lindsey 

Becca Bernice Jean Hermann, 

Daughter of Brock & Susan Hermann 

Clayton Larsen,  

Son of Chris & Mary Jo Larsen 

Kaitlyn Reth, 
Daughter of Mike & Regina Reth 

Kielyn Tutton,  

Daughter of Toby & Michelle Tutton 

“For I know the plans I have for you, 

declares the Lord,  

plans to prosper you and  

not to harm  you, 

 plans to give you hope and a future.”   
                                                     Jeremiah 29:11 

 

Front:  Kaitlyn, Kielyn, Becca, Leon 
Back:  Clayton, Reverend Phil 



 

Congratulations  

on receiving your  

Confirmation and Membership to  

Manchester United Methodist Church!! 

Alexis Eike, 

daughter of Barry & Sarah Eike 

Becca Bernice Jean Hermann, 

daughter of Brock & Susan Hermann 

Parker Lee Kluesner, 

son of Jason & Sara Kluesner 

Brandon Jo Larsen,  

son of Chris & Mary Jo Larsen 

Spencer James Kluesner,  

son of Jason & Sara Kluesner 

Sam Jeffrey Lyness,  

son of Jeff & Cindy Lyness 

Kale Anderson Rempe,  

son of Nate & Erin Learn 

Maggie Marie Saunders,  

daughter of Al & Debbie Saunders 

Kaci Kay Tutton,  

daughter of Toby & Michelle Tutton 

Caleb Christian Zehr,  

son of Chris & Angie Zehr  

CONFIRMATION 2016 

Fear not, for I have 

                                 Redeemed You. 

I have called you by name: 
           You are precious 
    and honored in My sight 
        ….because                           
 
                                                Isaiah 43:1b,4 
 

I love you. 



SERVING OUR CHURCH 
June 5             

Communion Servers: 

Acolytes:  Kielyn & Kaci Tutton 

Liturgist:  Bill Scanlan 

Scripture Reader:  Jeff Larsen 

Children’s Sermon:  Travis Hough 

Door Greeters:  Bruce & Mar ianne Nodurft,  

Dennis Porter, Mike Roete 

Nursery:  Connie Allyn

June 12 

Acolytes: Car ley & Lexi Eike 

Liturgist:  Rita Woods 

Scripture Reader:   

Children's Sermon:   Kathy Rempe 

Door Greeters:   Bruce & Mar ianne Nodurft,  

Dennis Porter, Mike Roete 

Nursery:  Julia Hopkins 

June 19 

Acolytes:  Nick & Caleb Stocks 

Liturgist:  Ben Hucker  

Scripture Reader:    

Children's Sermon:  

Door Greeters:   Bruce & Mar ianne Nodurft,  

Dennis Porter, Mike Roete 

Nursery:  Debbie Rogers 

June 26 

Acolytes:  Nick & Matt Mensen 

Liturgist:    

Scripture Reader:   

Children's Sermon:   

Door Greeters: Sara & Bar ry Eike, Dennis  

Porter, Mike Roete  

Nursery:  Alisha Cooke 

 

Tech Team: 

Benjamin Hucker, Michael Stocks, Ruth 
Voshell 

Pianists & Music Coordinators: 

Beth Mueller and Lynne Rasmussen 

Piano/Organ Substitute: Duane Philgreen  



Confirmation 2016 

Joel 2:15-16 
Acts 2:42-47  

  “Church Under Construction - Unskilled Labor?”                       

2 Samuel 7:11d-16   
Acts 3:11-26  

“Church Under Construction-What Do We Do?”  

Have you read and studied some of the scripture used in worship? 

 

NAME ROOM # PRINT SIZE 

Carol Brockmeyer N144 LARGE 

Arlan Brockmeyer N115 LARGE 

Betty DeKeyser N131 REGULAR 

Calvin Hook 12S LARGE 

Bonnie Lindsay N102 LARGE 

Martha Palmer N142 REGULAR 

Dorothy Palmer S11 REGULAR 

Leona Pohlman N137B LARGE 

Catherine Manson S15A LARGE 

James Manson S22 LARGE 

Delores Timmer S25 LARGE 

Twyla Milroy 303 LARGE 

Lois Mott 114 LARGE 

Garneth Hook S41 LARGE 

Arla Ketelson 8 LARGE 

“Church Under Construction – Unanticipated Challenges”  

Psalm 18:1-6  
Acts 4:1-21  

“Church Under Construction – Quality Workers”  

Psalm 25:8-11 
Acts 4:32-37 

 Small Study Group 

Sundays @ 10:30a ~ Mondays @ 10:30 

Library  

 
Continue Proverbs for the month of June 

 
WE LOOK FORWARD  TO LEARNING  

MORE ABOUT PETER 
 

            July will signal the beginning of the study 

of Simon Peter who was a follower like us—he 

wanted to be like Jesus. 

This impetuous fisherman is a contradiction who 

illustrates what happens when God touches 

someone and he or she is forever changed. 

            Jesus changed Simon Peter’s name and 

his self-image, his profession and his prejudices. 

Jesus changed his expectations and  

priorities, his family life and prayer petitions.   

Jesus changed Peter.   Completely. 

            Simon Peter is an illustration of God’s 

promise in Philippians 1:6; God, “who began a 

good work in you will carry it on to completion 

until the day of Christ Jesus.”  Simon Peter 

shows us that God’s good 

work is not without pain, 

risk, and hard lessons—nor 

is it without great joy. 

            Simon Peter shows 

us how, as people  

transformed by God in our 

deepest being, we can 

grow to be who we really 

are in Christ Jesus. 



Reminder: 
Please submit all announcements to the office by 
Tuesday noon for the upcoming service.                                                              
                               Thank you! 

 

Prayer Concerns: 
 
Cliff  Cole Howard Haigh     Jolene Hakert  
Marilyn Hamman Jerry Hamman    Eugene Harbaugh 
Bob Helmrich Garneth Hook               Calvin Hook 
Pearl Seibert  Dylan Sellner    Marianne Sandberg  
Joe Vap Donna Welcher      George White     
Janelle (Husmann) Walton                     Keith Wilgenbusch 
Barb Dinnen (Friend of Rev Phil)        
Jacob (Grandson of Jeane Taylor)         
Royce Robinson (Friend of Shirley Davis)  

Joyce Rogers (Rev Phil’s mother)  

Robert Rogers (Rev Phil’s father)   

Susan Rogers (Rev Phil’s sister-in-law)  

Baby Elijah and The Wagner Family    
LaVera Fleuriet (Shirley Davis’s mother)   

 Looking ahead… 

>>>>July<<<< 

Sunday, July 3 

Sesquicentennial All-Faith  

Worship Service 

8:00a @ Tyrrell Park 

*—-* 

Communion Sunday, July 3 ~  9:00a  

 MUMC 

 ***** 

Monday, July 4th  

   *CHURCH CLOSED* 

 

 

 

Wednesday, July 6 

UMW  

Executive Meeting 1:00p-CR 

1:30p-Wesley Hall 

*—-* 

WOW w/Communion 

***** 

Thursday, July 14 

Communion @ GNH/Meadows @ 10:30a  

***** 
Monday, July 18 ~ 22 

VBS 
9:00a—11:45a 

 
 
 
 

 

*—-* 
Chimes Deadline 

*—-* 
Wednesday, July 20 

MUMC 
Ice Cream Social 

4:30p ~ 6:30p 

***** 

Mondays 
5:30p Worship Design (every) .. Conference Room 
5:30p Second Helpings (every) ........... Wesley Hall 
7:00p Missions Meeting (2nd week) ... Wesley Hall 

 

Tuesdays 
9:00a Calico Cut-Ups (every) .............. Wesley Hall 
2:00p Bingo (4th week) .................................. GNH 
5:30p Finance Mtg (3rd week) ............ Conf. Room 
6:30p Church Council (3rd week) ....... Wesley Hall 
6:30p SPPRC(2nd week) ............................. Library 

Wednesdays 
Worship on Wednesday (every) 

5:15p Light Meal ................................. Wesley Hall 
6:00p Worship ......................................... Sanctuary 
6:45p Group Discussion ..............Various locations 

 

Thursdays 
1:00p Knitters (every)  ................................ Library 
6:00p Trustee Meeting (1st week) ....... Conf. Room 

 

Fridays 
9:30 Sippers (every) ............................. Coffee Den 

 



VACATION 
BIBLE 

SCHOOL 
July 18-22, 2016 
 9:00-11:45 a.m. 

 
There’s still time to volunteer to help with this year’s vacation bible school!  The following positions need to be filled: 

 

Crew Leaders (5 HS students or adults needed): Work with a group of 5-6 kids and escort them between the various sta-
tions. 
 
KidVid Cinema/Missions Leader: (1 adult) This individual plays the daily video segment in our theater and helps the kids 
practice using a Bible by finding and reading each day’s key Bible verse.  God sightings and the week’s mission project 
(Operation Christmas Child) are also discussed. 
 
Imagination Station: (1 adult) This individual leads the kids through science experiments that connect to the day’s Bible 
story.   
 
Spelunker Sports & Games: (1 adult) This enthusiastic individual leads the crews through a variety of games that connect 
with the daily Bible Point or Bible story.  There are always a variety of games for the leader to choose from to best suit the 
kids at our VBS. 
 
Registration Table/Check-out: (2 adults) Arrive at VBS 30 minutes early each morning to welcome the kids. Register any 
new students and assign them to crews. Pass out name tags. Return at 11:30 so parents can check out their child with you 
as they leave for the day. 
 
Co-Director: Assist in organizing all aspects of VBS including recruiting and training volunteers, ordering supplies, advertis-
ing, collecting registrations, etc. Stephanie is looking to train someone to take over as VBS director for summer 2017 
 
Decoration Leaders: Creative individuals with great vision and ingenuity are needed to turn the Nar thex and sanctu-
ary into a cave. 

 
If you’d like to volunteer to help, please contact the church office or Stephanie Stocks (mstocks@iowatelecom.net or  
927-3351). 

mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net




Volunteer Registration Form 
VBS 2016 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
July 18-22 

9:00-11:45 a.m. 
 
 
NAME: _____________________________________________ Grade Entering ’16-’17: ______________ 
ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
HOME PHONE: ____________________________CELL PHONE: _______________________________ 
E-MAIL: _____________________________________________________________________________ 

T-Shirt Size (adult sizes): 
 
Small     Medium      Large      XL      XXL     XXXL 
 
Desired Position: 
______ Crew Leader (Helper/Escort for small groups) (HS student or adult) 

______ Station Helper (MS or HS student) (Please check desired station/position) 

______ Station Leader/Teacher (adult) (Please check desired station) 

___ Opening/Closing      ___ Games       ___ Science/Craft    ___ Snacks ___ Movie/Mission   
___ Stories ___ Preschool   ___ Song leader (Opening/Closing) ___ Actor 

______ Decoration Leader/Helper 
______ Registration Helper  
NOTE:  Please record my contact info. and return this sheet to the church office or me ASAP. Please let me know ASAP if there are any 
days you will not be able to volunteer.   Stephanie Stocks: mstocks@iowatelecom.net   C) 920-1570     H) 927-3351 

2016 
Operation Christmas 

Child Donations 
      
June: Monetary donations for the 
postage which averages $7 per box. 

Pew Art  

 

A special thank you goes out to  
Gary Evarts  

for the beautiful crosses made for the  
Confirmation students. 

...a treasure for years to come! 
 

Happy Fathers Day! 

mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net
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June 5th….garden party @ 3:00p…lunch @ 5:00p 

Rain date ~ June 12th 

Spring has sprung & so have the weeds!   

 

It’s that time of the year when we need to clean up 

the garden and around the church.  We plan to do 

this Sunday afternoon  June 5th at 3:00 p.m. with 

a lunch following at 5:00.   

The more help we have the easier it is and the faster 

the work gets done.  Please bring whatever garden 

tools you have and gloves.   

If you are able to dig up a weed or trim a bush, we 

want you!!  

That is all the talent this requires.   Please mark 

your calendar!  

In case of rain, we will meet the next Sunday 

June 12th.             Thank you! 

GARDEN CLEAN-UP 



Sunday School  2015-2016 



 Scrip News 

Summer’s here!  
Father's Day is June 19.  Dads love to be remembered with cards and gifts!  We can help with Widner’s and Walmart 
for cards; Cabelas, Dick’s Sporting Goods, Home Depot, Lowes, and Menards for things many guys like; as well as 
many places for clothing purchases.  And lots of men like being taken out for  
dinner!  We have many local and area restaurants in our gift card program.  (Some cards need to be ordered in ad-
vance, so be sure to check with us). 
  
Vacations are an area full of opportunities to use scrip.  Did you know we can get gift cards for  
hotels?  Among the offerings are the Best Western chain, Clarion, Comfort Inn, Comfort Suites, Quality Inns, Sleep 
Inn, and Rodeway Inn.  Going on a cruise or flying somewhere and renting a car?  Great Lakes Scrip, our supplier, has 
Delta Airlines, Carnival and Celebrity cruise lines, and Budget and Avis rental cars.  There's always the need for gas 
while traveling; we can get many options such as Kwik Star, Casey’s, Sunoco, Marathon, Sinclair, Mobil, Cenex, and 
Shell just to name a few.  And restaurant cards abound no matter what area of the country you might be visiting!  For 
more information go to shopwithscrip.com, click "shop" and start perusing the thousands of possibilities! 
  
Doing some planting or projects around the house this summer?  We can get Schroeders Cash Supply, Edgewood 
Building Supply, Home Depot, Lowe's, and Menards.  Redecorating in your plans?  We have Lake Design and Decor, 
Corcoran's Furniture, and Honey Creek Furniture.  The car need some work?  See us for Georgen's or Boubins. 
 
Your 2016 scrip team is Carol Dighton, Kathy Evarts (chair), Linda Gearhart, Alice Kluesner, Erin Learn, Chris  
Mundy (scrip ordering), Roger Mueller, and Vicki Spellerberg (bookkeeping). 

Scrip is available   —  

Sundays:  before & after church services 
Wednesday :  5:00 - 6:00p, before  WOW service 

Plant Sale! 
 
I need to divide several of the plants in my flower beds. If you’d like to add 
something new to your own yard, I will have a limited supply of each of the 
following. Cost will be $3 for each ice cream bucket of plants. 
 Day lilies 
 Hostas 
 Asters 
 Salvia 
 Sedum 
 Yarrow 
Proceeds will be donated toward shipping costs for shoeboxes packed at the 
Operation Christmas Child Packing Party in November. Please contact Stephanie 
Stocks at  927-3351 or mstocks@iowatelecom.net to arrange a time to come dig 
in the dirt! 

http://shopwithscrip.com


 
 

Share the Harvest is a local, seasonal food pantry that concentrates on distr ibuting fruits and 

vegetables to individuals and families in Delaware County who have limited access to fresh, healthy 

food.  This includes elderly, disabled and people who have limited financial means.   

(We do not ask for proof of income.) 

 

We began operation in the summer of 2013 and are looking forward to the start of our 4th season this 

summer.  In the previous three years we have distributed over 26,000 pounds of fresh produce in our 

community. The produce we distribute comes from two sources – local gardeners who share the surplus 

from their home gardens and through our membership in the Northeast Iowa Food Bank. 

 

Our mission is to be the Hands and Feet of God in our community. We are guided by the words                  

of Jesus in Matthew 25:40, “That which you do unto the least of these, you do unto me.” 

 

Share the Harvest will operate on Tuesdays this season from June 14 through late September .  

We are located at “The Watershed” (the kayak rental business) 252 River Street.  We will accept  

produce donations from 4:00 – 5:30 pm and hold the distribution from 6:00 – 7:00 pm.  

(First come, first served.)   

 

There are several ways you can support our ministry:  

~ Donate fresh produce, either from your garden or purchased from the store.  If you garden, you might 

consider planting an extra row or two dedicated to Share the Harvest. 

~ Volunteer to help on Tuesday afternoons.  We promise that if you want to help, there will be a job for 

you to do that is appropriate for your physical ability and time you have available. 

~ We always accept monetary donations to defray the cost of supplies.   

~ Please pray for us as we continue to reach out to people in need in our community.  

 

For more information, contact Robin Stone, Director at (563) 920-3796.  You can also check out 

our Facebook page (Share the Harvest Manchester), look at our video on YouTube (search for Share 

the Harvest Manchester).  



Mike Roete .................................................. 6/03 
Lance Feldmann .......................................... 6/04 
Deb Gibbs .................................................... 6/04  
Mark Reth .................................................... 6/06 
Janel Smith .................................................. 6/07 
Gweneth Hough .......................................... 6/08 
George White Jr. ......................................... 6/09 
Kino DeKeyser ............................................. 6/10 
Bonnie Lindsay ............................................ 6/10 
Brittany Reth ............................................... 6/10 
Mitch Curtis ................................................. 6/11 
Pauline Philgreen ........................................ 6/11 
Matthew Mensen ....................................... 6/12 
Jessica Nystel............................................... 6/12 
Kathy Evarts................................................. 6/14 
Caleb Stocks ................................................ 6/15 
Bruce Nodurft ............................................. 6/16 
Marianne Nodurft ....................................... 6/16 
Huberta Olive .............................................. 6/17 
Judy Fox ....................................................... 6/19 
Hannah Clemen .......................................... 6/21 
Glenn Nystel ................................................ 6/23 
Jean Gross ................................................... 6/24 
Bill Scanlan .................................................. 6/24 
Kayla Bagby ................................................. 6/25 
Sarah Edaburn ............................................. 6/29 
Jeremy Feldmann ........................................ 6/30 
Chris Larsen ................................................. 6/30 
Ruth Voshell ................................................ 6/30  

Don & Carolyn Mellody ............................... 6/01 
Pastor Mike & Paddy Druhl ........................ 6/03 
William & Nicole Thurn ............................... 6/05 
Rex & Leann Van Dyke ................................ 6/07 
John & Lynne Rasmussen ........................... 6/08 
George & Virginia White, Jr ........................ 6/09 
Fred & Nancy Miller .................................... 6/11 
Gary & Deb Gibbs ........................................ 6/12 
Michael & Stephanie Stocks ....................... 6/12 
Kevin & Mary Bagby .................................... 6/15 
Duane & Karlyn Heims ................................ 6/16 
Mark & Brittany Reth .................................. 6/17 
Gary & Vicki Spellerberg ............................. 6/20 
Charles & Carol Dighton ............................. 6/22 
James & Kino DeKeyser............................... 6/25 
Roger & Beth Mueller ................................. 6/30  

Happy Birthday!!  

Sign-up sheets located in the hallway 

>>>>><<<<< 

We need… 

hamburger + hamburger buns + pork & beans   

+ hot dogs + hot dog buns + potato chips + 
 Ketchup + mustard + minced onion + sweet relish 

+ sweet pickles + hamburger dills +  
tomato juice + tomato paste  

+brown sugar + chili powder + molasses + 

pie + more pies + a few more pies  
+ bars + cupcakes + angel food cake +  
syrups: chocolate, strawberry, & caramel    

+ mini m & m’s + 
coffee + lemonade 

= happiness 

 

Ice Cream Social 

July 20th 

4:30-6:30p 

SAVE the DATE! 

Please sign up in the hallway to volunteer  
your time...we need your help! 



 
 
 
 
 

Sun 
8:15a 

 Serving Our 
Church Leaders 

meet in the  
Sanctuary every 
Sunday morning 

Mon 
WIC 

June 6 & 13 
 
 

2nd Helpings 
Mondays @ 5:30p 

 

Tue 
CHIMES  

DEADLINE 

June 20 

Wed 
Worship on 
Wednesdays 
Dinner @ 5:15p 

Wesley Hall 
Worship @ 

6:00p—Sanctuary  
Small Group  

Discussion @ 6:45p 

Thu 
 
 

Fri 
Mission of the 

Month: 
 

Indian  

Reservation 
 

Sat 
Year long 
Mission: 

 
Heifer  

International 
 

 
Communion 

Sunday 
June 12 

 
 
 

  
 1 

1:30p 
UMW 
5:15p 

WOW  
 

2 
1:00p 

Knitters  
6:00p 

Trustee Meeting 

3 

9:30a 
Sippers@ 

Coffee Den 

4 
8:00p 

AA 

5 

9:00a 
Worship   

10:00a 
Fellowship 

10:30a 
Adult Sunday 

School 
11:30a  

Chuong Garden 

6 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 
 

7 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

 

8 
5:15p 

WOW 
 
 
 
 

9 
10:30a 

Communion 
@ GNH/
Meadows 

 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 

10 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

11 
8:00p 

AA 

12 
9:00a 

Worship w/
Communion 

10:00a 
Fellowship  

10:30a 
Adult Sunday 

School 

13 

9:30a 
Prayer Chapel 

10:30a  
Study Group 

5:30p 
Worship Design 

7:00p 
Missions Mtg   

14 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
6:30p 

SPPRC Meeting 

15 

5:15p 
WOW 

w/Communion 
 
 
 
 

16 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

17 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

 

18 
8:00p 

AA 

19 
9:00a 

Worship 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Adult Sunday 
School 

Fathers Day 

20 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 
 
 

21 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

5:30p 
Finance Meeting 

6:30p 
Church Council 

22 

5:15p 
WOW 

 
 

 
 
 

23 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

 

24 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

          

25 
8:00p 

AA 

26 
9:00a 

Worship 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Adult Sunday 
School 

27 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 

28 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
2:00p 

Bingo @ GNH 
 

29 
5:15p 

WOW 
 
 

 

30 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 

 
Iowa  Annual 

United Methodist 
 Conference 
~ Pastor ~ 

Out of the office 
June 3-6 

Monday 

July 4th 
 

Church/Office 
CLOSED 

   
 

   

June 



 
We invite you to join us for worship on Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday School classes @ 10:30a 
Wow—Worship on Wednesdays 

Light supper at 5:15pm in Fellowship Hall 

Worship at 6pm in the Sanctuary 

6:45pm Small Group Discussion 

NONPROFIT ORG. 
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The Ministry Team at MUMC includes: 

The Entire Congregation 
Reverend Phil Rogers 

Secretary: Debbie Saunders 
Church Custodian: Glenn Nystel/Dennis Porter 

Christian Education Director: Position Open 
Choir Director & Organist: Position Open 

Bell Choir Director: Position Open 
Mission Coordinator: Barry Eike 

 

Articles printed as submitted. 
Prepared, printed and prepped-to-mail  
at MUMC, by numerous volunteers.  

Please forward any new addresses to the church at  
413 E. Butler or call 563-927-4439    Thank you! 

Office Hours 
Monday & Wednesday 

8:00a-5:00p 
Tuesday & Thursday 

8:00a-3:00p 
Friday 

Church is Closed 

***CHURCH AND OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED*** 

***NO 2ND HELPINGS*** 

 
www.christ-the-king.org 


